


MB Williams, Apt. 609, 100 Ridout St. S, London, to WF Lothian, 7 August 1969 

Dear Mr. Lothian:  

Your m.s. arrived almost a week after your letter, which shows how slowly second-class mail travels. I 

have found it most interesting. Couldn’t put it down till I had read it through. You have unearthed 

such a lot of valuable information. All thoroughly documented, some of which was quite new to me. I 

only wish Mr. Harkin could have lived to read it. He would have been delighted that it had been 

done. I always had to write my books in a hurry, and anyway what he wanted from me was to get 

people to have an emotional reaction, something that would stir their desire to go to the parks, or 

convince them of their value. It took a long while to get the National Park idea across. The central 

mountains were usually called “The Canadian Pacific Rockies.” But now that that old battle is long 

since won your work is especially useful. And it should stand for all time as a historical record to 

which the student or writer can refer. Given this first chapter must have meant a tremendous 

amount of work and research, perhaps the later chapters will be easier. Although, as I know, no 

writing is easy, especially when every fact has to be documented. 

My congratulations & encouragement.  

Mabel B. Williams 

I have made a few observations which you might consider & will possibly send later. 

[“My regards to Mrs. Lothian” vertically along margin] 
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